

CITY OF



RANCHO PALOS VERDES

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER • 30940 HAWTHORNE BOULEVARD, RANCHO PALOS VERDES, CA 90275 • WEBSITE: WWW:PALOSVERDES.COM/RPV • (310) 377-0360

WATCH YOUR SPEED

CITY HIRES NEW TRAFFIC DEPUTY



Motorists with a penchant for speeding through the City of Rancho Palos Verdes better check their rear view mirror more often these days. Chances are they'll be seeing the flashing lights of a Sheriff's Deputy pulling them over.

In 2004, the City Council set four goals for itself (see related story in this issue), one of which was improving traffic safety. Although the City made strides over the last two years to address speeding in the Mira Vista neighborhood by installing speed humps and funded a special program of speeding enforcement on the Palos Verdes Drive East Switchbacks over the last summer, it became apparent that more was needed.

For many years, the City has contracted with the Los Angeles County Sheriff's Department for two traffic units, one patrol car and one motorcycle, working the morning shift each weekday. These units are shared with the Cities of Rolling Hills and Rolling Hills Estates and spend only about 60 percent of their time in Rancho Palos Verdes. While these

deputies provide tremendous service, having no directed traffic enforcement available in the afternoons and on the weekends created a gap. In October 2005, the City Council authorized the addition of a third traffic deputy to cover the afternoons and weekends in Rancho Palos Verdes. The new traffic deputy is separate from the regional contract and only patrols in the City of Rancho Palos Verdes.

The new traffic deputy is Deputy Chris Knox, a 21 year veteran of the Sheriff's Department who has worked at the Lomita Station for the last 14 years. He began his new traffic duties last December, joining Deputy Tony Del Pinto and Motorcycle Deputy Craig Yockey, and has already made quite an impression on lead-footed drivers. The enhanced traffic enforcement team is not only helping to slow traffic on the City's arterial streets where most traffic collisions occur, like Hawthorne Boulevard and Palos Verdes Drive East, it's also having a positive effect in the residential neighborhoods. This is especially true around schools where unsafe driving habits, such as running stop signs and unsafe turns, can have particularly tragic consequences.

So the next time you're out driving in the City, watch your speed. Even though our traffic deputies are very nice fellows, you don't want a speeding ticket to be the reason for meeting them in person.

PVIC NEARS THE FINISH LINE

SLOW AND STEADY WINS THE RACE

In Aesop's classic fable, "The Tortoise and the Hare", the Point Vicente Interpretive Center would definitely play the part of the slow-moving, but eventually victorious turtle. After more than six long years, the construction phase of the Point Vicente Interpretive Center expansion is finally complete. The PVIC turtle is moving closer to its mid-summer opening finish line, and while it's been a long race, oh my, what a shell this turtle has!! The Interpretive Center has grown from 2,200 square feet to almost 10,000 square feet. The building's interior design, architecture, and ocean views are simply spectacular.

AND NOW THAT THE LEAD IS OUT, IT'S TIME TO GET THE EXHIBITS IN!

With its exterior complete, progress on the expanded Point Vicente Interpretive Center continues inside the building. Last November, the City Council approved funds for the PVIC exhibits and contracted with Taylor Studios, an experienced





design and fabrication firm, to create and install the first phase of exhibits. Exhibit fabrication is currently taking place at Taylor Studios' facility located in Rantoul, Illinois. Taylor Studios is delivered and installed components of the first phase of exhibits at the Interpretive Center in late February and early March of this year. Visitors who attended the City's 22nd annual Whale of A Day event on Saturday, March 4, 2006 got a sneak peek at the Interpretive Center's lobby exhibits while fabricators were onsite, installing portions of the rock cliff wall, a seascape mural which features the Pacific gray whale, as well as a sea kelp forest display.

Outside, the re-vegetation and surrounding areas of the Point Vicente Interpretive Center are regaining and even improving on their old luster. The Native Plant Garden is taking root following its installation late last year by volunteers from the Palos Verdes Sunset Rotary Club and the South

continued on page 3

LOG ONTO THE CITY'S REVAMPED WEBSITE

Do you want to find out the latest information on a proposed development project? Would you like to watch a City Council meeting live on-line? Report a maintenance issue at one of the parks? Look up a particular section of the Municipal Code? How about receiving email notices about upcoming special events or scheduled roadwork in the City? You can do all of this and much more on the City's

In This Issue

| Watch Your speed | 1 |
|---------------------------------------|---|
| PVIC Nears The Finish Line | 1 |
| Log Onto The City's Revamped Website. | 1 |
| City Council Renews Goals | 2 |
| Donor Kudos | 2 |
| Storm Drain User Fee | 3 |
| Still Shining Brightly After 80 Years | 3 |
| Roll Off Bins & Dumpsters | 3 |
| Free Nature Walks | 3 |
| Home Improvement Program | 3 |
| Job Opportunities | 4 |
| Composting Workshop In RPV | |
| Holiday Trash Collection | 4 |
| Spring Recreation Classes | 4 |

website and it just got a whole lot easier to use.

With the collaboration of Palos Verdes on the Net, the City recently overhauled its website. Please visit us at

http://www.palosverdes.com/rpv.

The site has been given a fresh new look and features have been added to make your virtual connection with City Hall much easier, more informative and useful. All the features you've come to know and love are still there, such as City Council and Planning Commission agendas and staff reports; email links to the City Council and City staff; video streaming of City meetings; and "Breaking News" for real time posting of emergency

information. The upgrade improves access to all of this information from the Home Page of the website by including a list of about 70 links and drop down menus to improve navigation of the website. You can use the Google search engine through the website and a dedicated search engine if you're looking for something in the City's Municipal Code. In addition, the organization of the information and links has been improved on almost every page.

NEW FEATURES YOU CAN FIND ON THE HOME PAGE ARE:

 The News Watch scroll that highlights up to the minute topics of interest, such as upcoming special events and agenda items of particular interest to the community.

The Non-Emergency Service
Request link allows you to report a
street sign down, a new pothole
on your street, express a concern
about a building project near you,
ask a question about renting a
park site, obtain a copy of a City
document or lodge a complaint
about City services right from the
Home Page.

The goal of the City's website is to provide access and information about your City government when and where it's convenient for you. It's all just a click away! Visit the site and give us your comments. We welcome your input!

CITY OF RANCHO PALOS VERDES 30940 HAWTHORNE BOULEVARD RANCHO PALOS VERDES, CA 90275

Postal Customer Rancho Palos Verdes California 90275 Prsrt-STD U.S. Postage PAID Rancho Palos Verdes Permit # 194

ECR-WSS

CITY COUNCIL RENEWS GOALS

Back in January 2004, the City Council and their senior staff met to identify and prioritize goals for the next two years. The result of the daylong effort was the Council establishing a Tactical Plan consisting of four goals: 1) Preparation and funding of an Infrastructure Renewal Plan; 2) Acquisition of the Portuguese Bend Open Space; 3) Development of a plan to Control Speeding in Residential Neighborhoods; and, 4) Adoption of a Master Plan for Open Space, Parks and Recreation. As a result of that planning process and the focused effort that followed, the Council has had considerable success in meeting these goals over the past two years. On February 4, 2006, the City Council and senior staff met to review the progress and agreed that there was still more to be done to bring all four goals to conclusion.

Accordingly, the Council refined each of their 2004 Goals and adopted new follow-up milestones. In addition, the Council added two new goals to their Tactical Plan. The new goals focus on emergency services and preparedness and legislation that would bring the Eastview neighborhoods of our city into the Palos Verdes Peninsula School District. The goals and their milestones are detailed below:

GOAL: IMPLEMENT THE STORM DRAIN MASTER PLAN

Following the passage of the Storm Drain User Fee last fall, the City will continue to press forward with implementing the Storm Drain Master Plan by lining, repairing and replacing the City's aging storm drain system. As part of the Tactical Plan, Council charged staff with the task of presenting a recommended Storm Drain Spending Plan for FY 06-07 during Budget Workshop to be held this coming April or May. During next year's budget preparation process, staff will present a recommended Five Year Storm Drain Spending Plan, along with a FY 07-08 Storm Drain User Fee Rate Analysis and a recommended rate determination. In 2008, the Public Works Department will begin the process of updating the City's Storm Drain Master Plan, which was last updated in 2004 to incorporate the projects that have been completed by that time and refocus the project priorities.

GOAL: ACQUIRE THE UPPER FILIORUM PROPERTY AND COMPLETE THE NCCP

The City took a giant step towards completing the Portuguese Bend Nature Preserve by purchasing 400 acres in the heart of the preserve from a private developer in December 2005, adding to the 261 acres previously preserved by the

City. During its Tactical Planning Workshop, the Council set its sights on the last major piece of privately owned undeveloped land within the preserve – the 218-acre Upper Filiorum property. The City Council hopes to enter into the purchase agreement with the property owner by June 2006, work closely with the Palos Verdes Peninsula Land Conservancy during the following 18-months to raise the necessary public and private funds and complete the purchase of the property by December 2007.

In a parallel effort, the City Council identified the completion of the Natural Communities Conservation Plan (NCCP) as one of its major goals over the next two years. For 2006, specific milestones include approving the final NCCP Subarea Plan, formally dedicating the open space identified in the NCCP to the preserve, placing conservation easements on the land and initiating amendments to the General Plan and Development Code to ensure that all future projects are consistent with the NCCP. The City hopes to complete the Public Use Master Plan (PUMP) for the entire NCCP Preserve and submit it to the resource agencies for approval by September 2008.

GOAL: REDUCE SPEEDING AND CONTROL PARKING IN RESIDENTIAL NEIGHBORHOODS

In addition to adding a new RPV traffic deputy in December 2005 (see article on page 1), the City Council will also consider including an additional traffic deputy as part of the Regional Law Enforcement Contract as part of the FY 06-07 Budget. The City Council has also asked the Traffic Safety Commission to study and make recommendations on other methods aimed at reducing speeding, and to address the issue of controlling on-street parking in residential neighborhoods. The Commission's report is expected fall 2006, with the goal of implementing additional traffic calming measures and parking controls by spring 2007.

GOAL: PREPARE AN ACTIVE RECREATION PLAN AND A CIVIC CENTER MASTER PLAN

In March 2005, the City Council approved a conceptual plan for Upper Point Vicente Park, including a remodeled City Hall with a new Council Chambers, a new facility for the Palos Verdes Art Center, an outdoor pool, a gymnasium, a village green, an amphitheater, a band shell and trail heads. At the Tactical Workshop, the City Council directed staff to present alternatives at the upcoming FY 06-07 Budget workshop to prepare the Civic Center Master Plan for the site,





focusing on improvements that can be funded with little or no City General funds. The Council's goal is to approve the Master Plan and enter into partnership agreements with public and private agencies to implement the plan by summer 2007. The City Council also renewed its pledge to provide the land for two girls' softball fields at Upper Hesse Park. The Palos Verdes Girls Softball League has been seeking private funding and/or in kind donations for the project since the City Council gave the go ahead in March 2005.

GOAL: IMPROVE EMERGENCY SERVICES AND PREPAREDNESS

By spring 2006, the City Council will receive a Needs Assessment Report from Los Angeles County regarding fire protection services and law enforcement services needed by the City. The City Council also tasked the Emergency Preparedness Committee to report on staffing,

facilities and budget needs to implement an emergency preparedness program for the City, which Council will consider funding as part of the adoption of the FY 06-07 Budget.

GOAL: BRING EASTVIEW INTO THE PALOS VERDES PENINSULA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Realization of this goal would adjust the boundary of the PVPUD to include the area of RPV know as Eastview. Although state legislation passed in 1999 allowed Eastview residents to send their children to PVPUSD schools, these same residents are unable to vote in PV School Board elections and do not contribute towards payment of the District's bonded indebtedness or parcel tax. Earlier this year, the City Council appointed an Ad Hoc Committee to work with their counterparts at the PVPUSD and Los Angeles Unified School District to work out a solution.

DONOR KUDOS

The City's Gifts for Parks program, established in 1982, provides a means by which interested individuals, organizations, and/or businesses may contribute funds, merchandise or labor for the enhancement of the City's Recreation and Parks facilities and programs. The City of Rancho Palos Verdes thanks the following individuals and businesses for their generous contributions.

Donations for Founders Park Dedication:

- \$250 from West Coast Arborists, Inc.
- \$200 from Easy Roll Off Services
- \$150 from Stock Construction, Inc.
- \$100 from A.J.N. Company, Inc.
- \$100 from Felines & Flowers by Sande
- \$100 from Frances P. Stammreich
- \$100 from George Bender Plumbing
- \$100 from Jean Longacre
- \$100 from Rolling Hills Nursery, Inc.
- \$100 from Steven T. Kuykendall & Associates
- \$100 from The Katherman Company
- \$100 from Torrentera Landscape
- Floral arrangements donated by Sande Ishibashi
- P.V. stone pedestal donated by Trump National for Founders Park plaque

Donations for Breakfast With Santa 2005:

- Breakfast food items from Bristol Farms
- Santa's sleigh ride from Fire Station #106, L.A. County Fire District
- Coffee from Starbucks
- Bagels from Noah's Bagels
- \$50 gift certificate from Pavilions
- \$25 gift certificate from Ralph's Supermarket
- Dry cleaning services from Seven Seas Cleaners
- Six cases of cookies from Trader Joe's
- \$100 gift certificate from Whole Foods

Donations for 2006 July 4th Celebration:

- \$200 from Sun Shower Body Care
- \$100 from A.J.N. Co. Inc.
- \$100 from Sande Ishibashi
- \$100 from Steven T. Kuykendall & Associates
- \$100 from Ingrid C. Spasser
- \$100 from Tseng Yao Sun

Donations for REACH Program:

- \$3000 from Kiwanis Club of Rolling Hills Estates
- \$20 from Kathy Rippo\$30 from Sandra London
- Donations for PVIC Whale Walk:
- \$1000 from Aileen & Richard Bevans\$1000 from Jerry Johnson
- \$1000 from Clyde B. Lambert
- \$1000 from George Neuner & Helen Gorey
- \$1000 from Kenneth & Betty Riedman
- \$1000 from Catherine & George Shweiri
- \$1000 from Yvetta & Richard Williams

Donations for PVIC Whale Walk II:

• \$2500 from Moon Hee Chang

Donations for PVIC:

- \$100 from the Palos Verdes Senior Citizens Club
- Marineland memorabilia from Lorri Weber Aiello
- Marineland photo album from Jeanne Anne Britton in honor of her son, Bill Britton
- Ten posters of whale-related information from Dr. Edward Mitchell
- Bowhead baleen plates from Anne Samuelson Williams and John Williams

STORM DRAIN USER FEE

CITY OFFERS ASSISTANCE AND APPEAL PROCEDURE

Rancho Palos Verdes needs to spend more than \$25 million to repair our deteriorating storm drain system, according to an independent engineering analysis completed in early 2005. During the summer of 2005, property owners were asked to vote on a proposed storm drain user fee to finance the repairs. The mail ballot election concluded on August 30, 2005 and the fee was approved by a close margin of approximately 1% between ballots cast for the proposed fee and those cast against. The first fee payment will be collected with the property tax installment due December 10, 2006.

In connection with the approved fee, the City Council established a Storm Drain User Fee Assistance Program and a Storm Drain User Fee Appeal Process to help tailor the fee to individual property owners' circumstances.

FEE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

The City will reimburse 50% of the fee to eligible property owners with gross income under \$35,000. Property owners must have a combined gross income of under \$35,000 for the 2005 tax year to be

eligible. To substantiate eligibility for FY2006-07, all property owners of record are required to submit a complete copy of their 2005 Federal Tax Return(s) along with a complete application form before December 31, 2007. Although the City will begin accepting applications in early 2006, reimbursements will be processed beginning in October of 2006. An application can be obtained at City Hall or via the Finance Department's section of the City's Website.

FILING AN APPEAL

If a property owner disagrees with the calculation of his or her fee, the City's calculation may be appealed. The appeal may be based on either the parcel size or the impervious percentage used to calculate the fee. Staff will accept appeal applications on a continual basis. The fee will first appear on FY2006-07 property tax bills. Fee adjustments resulting from appeal applications received through June 30, 2006 will be reflected on FY2006-07 property tax bills. An application can be obtained at City Hall or via the Finance Department's section of the City's Website.

STILL SHINING BRIGHTLY AFTER 80 YEARS



The Point Vicente Lighthouse began operation on May 1, 1926. *(photo by Ed Shea)*

ROLL OFF BINS AND DUMPSTERS

The City has several authorized commercial haulers that provide small and large roll off bins/ dumpsters for your construction, demolition and remodeling waste disposal. These haulers have the General Liability Insurance, Workers Compensation, and valid City business license required by the City. Additionally, they provide the City with disposal and recycling reports, in order to help the City meet State mandated recycling goals. These haulers are encouraged to recycle inert and recyclable material as much as possible. The more they recycle, the better it is for the City and the environment.

The City has a number of authorized haulers to choose from. Feel free to contact any of the companies and ask for the best price, service, delivery time and date. Prices are open and competitive. The City does not regulate the prices. If your contractor or friends recommend any other roll-off company not listed below, do not hire them. They are not authorized to work in the City. Illegal roll off activity is prohibited by the City and may be subject to fines pursuant to Rancho Palos Verdes Municipal Code § 8.20.265.

The authorized companies (in alphabetic order) are:

ADVANCED WASTE SYSTEMS (310) 322-4614

BFI/ALLIED WASTE (888) 742-5234

CALMET SERVICES (562) 869-0901

CALIFORNIA WASTE SYSTEMS (CWS) (310) 538-5998

CONSOLIDATED DISPOSAL SERVICES (562) 663-3443

EASY ROLL OFF SERVICES (562) 432-6211

EDCO DISPOSAL CORP (800) 40 rubbish or (800) 407-8224

JJK ROLLOFFS (310) 539-2382

S & H DISPOSAL (310) 679-2905

UNITED PACIFIC WASTE (562) 699-7600

UNIVERSAL WASTE SYSTEMS (UWS) (800) 631-7016

WASTE MANAGEMENT (800) 774-0222 or (310) 830-7100

WEST COAST ROLLOFF (310) 532-6732

FREE NATURE WALKS

Let the Los Serenos de Point Vicente docents help you discover the natural beauty and wonder of the Palos Verdes Peninsula. Come join us on a guided tour of the bluff-top trails at Trump National Golf Club or explore the tide pools at Abalone Cove Beach. All walks are free to the public and no reservations are required. Walks are cancelled by rain.

TRUMP NATIONAL GOLF CLUB

The walk begins at the public parking lot at the end of La Rotonda Drive off of Palos Verdes Drive South. The walk takes place on paved, gently sloping trails along the bluff edge and though the habitat corridor. Docents will provide information about the area's history, geology, marine ecology and native habitat. Participants should wear comfortable walking shoes and a hat, and bring a small bottle of water. The walk lasts approximately two hours. Tours are scheduled as follows:

SundayMarch 263:00 p.m.SundayApril 233:00 p.m.SundayMay 283:00 p.m.SundaySeptember 243:00 p.m.

ABALONE COVE BEACH

The walk begins in the parking lot at Abalone Cove Shoreline Park. The parking fee will be waived for those attending the public walks. Docents will talk about the underwater plants and animals living in the intertidal zone. No plants or animals may be

removed from this area, as it is a State Ecological Preserve.
Participants should wear sturdy, non-slip walking shoes suitable for walking down a slope and across uneven rocks and a cobble-strewn beach. Be aware that shoes may get wet. A hat and bottle of water are also recommended. This walk lasts about two hours. Tide pool walks are scheduled as follows:

 Saturday
 March 25
 11:30 a.m.

 Sunday
 April 23
 11:30 a.m.

 Sunday
 May 21
 10:00 a.m.

The docents of Los Serenos de Point Vicente are trained City volunteers that lead nature and tide pool tours at several locales in the City, and will soon be providing museum tours at the expanded Point Vicente Interpretive Center. Docents receive extensive training on the natural and cultural history of the Palos Verdes Peninsula, with emphasis on surrounding marine and terrestrial habitats. For more information about becoming a docent, or to schedule a hike for your organization or group, please call (310) 544-5264 or visit the City's website at www.palosverdes.com/rpv.



HOME IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM

GRANT AND DEFERRED LOANS

Being a homeowner comes with certain responsibilities and maintaining the appearance of your home is one of the biggest. The effect of even one neglected house can have a large impact on the overall look of a neighborhood. Foregoing needed repairs can also create an unsafe or unhealthy living environment for the occupants. Unfortunately, not all homeowners are in a position to complete those repairs as needed.

To assist homeowners, the City of Rancho Palos Verdes' Home Improvement Program provides assistance to low and moderate-income residents in the form of a non-repayment grant up to \$5,000 and/or a deferred zero interest (0%) loan of up to a maximum of

\$10,000. The loan is payable upon the sale of the home, transfer of title, or if the home is refinanced.

To be eligible for a grant and/or loan, you must be the owner and occupant of a single family detached dwelling, be a resident of the City of Rancho Palos Verdes, and meet certain income requirements. Persons whose income is less than \$36,700 for a one-person household and \$41,900 for a two-person household are eligible.

For income limits of larger households, a list of eligible improvements, additional information or an application, contact Esther Portillo, Program Consultant in the Public Works Department on Wednesdays at (310) 544-5252.

PVIC NEARS THE FINISH LINE continued from page 1

Coast Chapter of the California Native Plant Society. The first set of 120 brass whale-shaped plaques with personalized inscriptions have



been set in place on the Center's front patio. These beautiful whales are part of the front entrance exhibit depicting the gray whales' annual migration path that follows the coastline from the Arctic Seas to the lagoons of Baja California.

Visitors who just can't wait for the Interpretive Center's reopening can see models of a few of the exhibits at the PVIC Visitors' Annex located on the grounds of PVIC. Individuals interested in volunteering as a Los Serenos docent or making a donation to the museum can call the City of Rancho Palos Verdes' Recreation & Parks Department at (310) 544-5260 for more information.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES IN YOUR COMMUNITY

Are you interested in serving the public in a variety of settings, learning about the daily operations of local government, and maintaining a flexible work schedule?

The RPV Recreation and Parks Department is actively seeking qualified individuals to apply for the part-time, year-round position of Recreation Leader. Customer Service experience is highly desirable, but not required. Possession of a Class B California Driver's License is a plus. Beginning pay rate is \$8.46 per hour.

Job Requirements

High School Diploma / 18 years of age or older Class C California Driver's License

Call the City's Job Information Line at 310-544-5308 or visit the City's website at www.palosverdes.com/rpv for a City application.

COMPOSTING WORKSHOP IN RPV

There will be a free composting workshop on Saturday, April 29, 2006 in the Fireside Room at Hesse Park from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. The workshop will teach attendees water-wise gardening, kitchen waste reduction, composting, and other gardening tools. The workshop is sponsored by the County of

Los Angeles and the City and has been popular with our residents in the past. There will be free giveaways and helpful brochures. Discount priced composting and warm bins are available for sale after the workshop. The City offers up to a \$70 rebate to residents on the purchase of a composting bin.

HHW/E-WASTE ROUNDUP IN RPV

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

The City will hold its annual free Household Hazardous Waste and Electronics Waste Roundup at the City Hall/City Yard on Saturday, May 6, 2006 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Bring your old and obsolete electronics such as computers, monitors, TV's, stereos, cellular phones, answering machines, plus your paint (oil or/and water based), household and car batteries, fluorescent lamps, mercuric thermostats, old medicine,

propane, pesticides, herbicides, etc. to this roundup. Until then, feel free to take your old and obsolete electronics and unwanted paint and batteries to the free collection center in San Pedro located at 1400 N. Gaffey Street (across the railroad tracks, off of Capitol Drive, opposite the DMV office.) The center is open every Friday, Saturday and Sunday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.

HOLIDAY TRASH COLLECTION

Leave all containers at the curb by 7 a.m. on collection day.

If you are 65 or older, you are eligible for a senior citizen rate discount.

WASTE MANAGEMENT

(310) 830-7100 or (800) 774-0222

March and April 2006: No changes

** **NEW**** **May 2006:** There will be regular service on Monday, May 29, Memorial Day. There are no changes the entire week.

UNIVERSAL WASTE SYSTEMS

(800) 631-7016

April 2006: No changes

May 2006: There will be no service on Monday, May 29, Memorial Day. Monday routes will be serviced on Tuesday. There will be no change in the Thursday trash and green waste service.

June 2006: No Changes

CITY HALL PHONE NUMBERS

 City Manager's Office
 310 544-5205

 City Clerk's Office
 310 544-5208

 Finance Dept.
 310 377-0360

 Planning Dept.
 310 544-5228

 Public Works Dept.
 310 544-5252

 Recreation and Parks Dept.
 310 544-5260

 Building & Safety Dept.
 310 541-7702

CITY COUNCIL

Steve Wolowicz, Mayor E-Mail: stevew@rpv.com

Tom Long, Mayor Pro Tem E-Mail: Tom.long@rpv.com

Larry Clark, Council Member E-Mail: clark@rpv.com

Peter C. Gardiner, Council Member E-Mail: Peter.gardiner@rpv.com Douglas W. Stern, Council Member E-Mail: Douglas.stern@cox.net

CITY OF RANCHO PALOS VERDES NEWSLETTER

Editor: Carolynn Petru Spring 2006 Contributing Writers:

Diana Cho, Mona Dill, Les Evans, Gary Gyves, Karen Peterson, Lauren Ramezani, Nancie Silver, and Matt Waters.

SPRING 2006 RECREATION CLASSES OFFERED AT COMMUNITY CENTERS

Tot/Youth Sports & Dance

Dance (Ballet, Jazz, Tap, Tumble, Combo, Pre & Point)
Creative Energy Dance School (310) 547-5073

Fit N Fun Soccer, T-Ball, Basketball, and Golf
Fit N Fun Sports (310) 625-6044

Pintsize Cheerleading, Karate, and Sports
Pintsize Fitness & Sports (310) 220-7804

Tennis for Kids (Group Lesson, Camps, Private Lessons)

(310) 725-0060

(310) 374-7385

Teen/Adult Health & Fitness

L. A. Tennis Academy

Aerobic Dancing: Lite Impact Ann Bosma (310) 375-2064 Bones for Life Sachiye Nakano (310) 326-6831 Exercise & Fitness Jacquelyn Fernandez (310) 377-2965 **Ladies Exercise** (310) 377-8507 Jeanne Murphy Line Dancing Helen Sabin (310) 377-2520 Tai Chi Chuan (310) 397-6275 Jensu Mark Tap Dance (310) 832-8653 Ann Leach Tennis (Group Lessons, Camps, Private Lessons) L. A. Tennis Academy (310) 725-0060

Tot Classes

Mommy & Me
Barry Sacks (310) 519-4622
Music N Motion (Mommy & Me Infant, Birth to 6 yrs.)
Annette Gunderson (310) 373-0280
Suika Preschool
Suika Education, Inc. (310) 323-5221
Wee Tots
Barry Sacks (310) 519-4622

Youth Classes

Cooking for Kids Gayle Corwin (310) 545-5859 Learn French! (310) 544-1930 Michele Bechler Music N Motion (Preparatory Piano, Piano for 4yrs & Up) Annette Gunderson (310) 373-0280 Music N Motion - Spring Music Camps Annette Gunderson (310) 373-0280 Outdoor Adventures - Spring Camp Barry Sacks (310) 519-4622 Spanish classes Mercedes Seraphim (310) 544-8200

Teen/Adult Classes

Michele Nardone

Basics of Fine Arts

(310) 377-8812 Kevin McCants Cooking for Teens (310) 545-5859 Gayle Corwin FCC Technician's License (310) 541-4007 Walt Ordway Learn French! Michele Bechler (310) 544-1930 Piano for Adults Annette Gunderson (310) 373-0280 Spanish classes Mercedes Seraphim (310) 544-8200 Suzuki Method for String Instruments Michele Nardone (310) 374-7385

If you are interested in teaching a class at one of our park sites, please call the Recreation Supervisor at (310) 544-5268.

RPV SPRING PARK HOURS

Abalone Cove Shoreline Park (377-1222)

Mon. - Fri. 12:00 noon - 4:00 p.m. Sat. & Sun. 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. **Fred Hesse Jr. Community Park (541-8114)**

Suzuki Method for String Instruments

Mon. - Fri. 9:00 a.m. - dusk Sat. & Sun. 10:00 a.m. - dusk

Ladera Linda Community Park (541-7073) Mon., Wed., Fri. 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. Sat. & Sun. 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Point Vicente Interpretive Center (377-5370) Visitor's Annex

Mon. – Fri. 1:00 p.m. – dusk Sat. & Sun. 10:00 a.m. - dusk

Robert E. Ryan Community Park (377-2290)

Mon. – Fri. 12:00 noon - dusk Sat. & Sun. 10:00 a.m. - dusk

All parks in the City may be enjoyed by the public from dawn to dusk.

The leash law is enforced at all City parks.

